Besser Museum for Northeast Michigan

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 15, 2019 @ 4:30 p.m.

Present: Claudia Chapman, Jim Conboy, Clarence Cross, Jim Johnson, Michelle Miller, Gregg Resnick, Diane Speer, Judy Suszek, Anne Belanger, John Caplis and Executive Director Christine Witulski

Excused Absent: Ann Diamond and Janet Young

Absent: Mike Ableidinger, Don MacMaster and Kristen Sharpe

Meeting Called to Order at 4:30 p.m. and quorum noted

Minutes: 
Gregg Resnick moved to accept the November Minutes with a few minor corrections, supported by Jim Johnson. All ayes. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer Judy Suszek explained the current Treasurer’s Report, making note that required changes for reporting the museum’s financials resulted in the report looking different than in the past. She also noted that there is almost $40,000 more in total cash assets at this time compared to the same time period last year. Clarence Cross made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented, supported by Claudia Chapman. All ayes. Motion carried.  

New Business:

ED Christine Witulski presented a written comprehensive list of her goals and vision for 2019 as requested by new Board President Anne Belanger. She touched on various points listed in her report, including a need for an exhibits manager at some point in the future. Her comprehensive list is filed with the Minutes.

Director’s Report:

ED Christine Witulski submitted her report in writing, which is filed with the Minutes. She highlighted the following upcoming event: Artist Reception for Mark Beins/Erv Lewandowski new joint art exhibit, January 26, 3-5 p.m.
ED Christine Witulski also asked the board for permission to take her staff to the annual Alpena Area Chamber of Commerce Banquet in lieu of not having held a Christmas party for staff members in 2018. Gregg Resnick moved to approve a $465 sponsor table at the banquet for the museum staff to attend as a group, supported by Judy Suszek. All ayes. Motion approved.  

Standing Committee Reports:


Collections Committee: Claudia Chapman noted a couple of new articles (gill nets and mannequins for the Katherine V) recently were given to the museum as gifts.


Governance Committee: A newly appointed Governance Committee comprised of Gregg Resnick as chair and Michelle Miller, Claudia Chapman and Janet Young plan to meet before the next meeting. One priority is identifying possible new board members. Diane Speer agreed to take over as secretary since Michelle Miller’s term as secretary has expired.


Katherine V: Clarence Cross reported that he had met with Zack Irving to shoot video of the Katherine V project. He also plans to attend an upcoming Fish Producers Convention to share the work that has been done on the educational exhibit centered on the vessel. 

Chinook: Jim Johnson reported that the committee met Dec. 18, 2018 to strategize for submitting a GLFT grant application. The grant will be for a total dispersal of $200,000 in 2019. The committee opted to aim for half of that amount for each of the next two years ($101,414 in 2019-20 and $104,709 in 2020-21). The grant request has since been submitted.

Because education and stewardship are objectives of GLFT Stewardship grant, the committee focused on education and how the Chinook display is needed to advance the educational program. Focus is on getting the foundation and cradle in place, the Chinook moved and a housing over the Chinook to protect the vessel and the education and display attributes.

Jim Johnson also shared that the total value to date of volunteer work and donations to the Katherine V project was estimated at $136,670.55. Scaled drawings have been received of the outdoor display by R.S. Scott, along with estimated costs for major elements, he said. Total cost of the complete buildout and interpretation of the two-vessel project and classroom is estimated at approximately $650,000.
Native American Exhibit: Anne Belanger indicated there isn’t much new to report at this time. She and ED Christine Witulski said the committee wants to keep the momentum going and refocus now that the holidays are over.

Human Resources Ad Hoc Committee: This committee was established to help draw up employee benefits for the museum handbook. Jim Conboy agreed to serve as chair, along with members John Caplis and Michelle Miller.
Old Business:

Accreditation: An update was given by ED Christine Witulski, who indicated the required progress report has been filed and will be reviewed Feb. 23. She expects to hear back on that report in March or April.


Planetarium: ED Christine Witulski discussed the planetarium and the need to adjust pricing during non-peak times of visitors as well as the need to tailor planetarium programming to each specific audience, making sure it is engaging. She and the board also discussed the possibility of putting together a focus group to help with these concerns, especially the programming.


Follow-up: A follow-up was given on a bonus presented to General Manager Matt Klimzcak and on the decision to no longer have Dr. Richard Clute as a paid staff member.

Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 5:41 p.m. and was followed by an executive session.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, February 19, 2019 at 4:30 p.m.
